

# St. Gluvias Parish Council

CLERK. Mary Gosling. 3 Cliff Terrace, Portreath, TR16 4LE.  
Tel 01209 842255 email [stgluviasparishcouncil@gmail.com](mailto:stgluviasparishcouncil@gmail.com)  
Website; [www.stgluviasparishcouncil.co.uk](http://www.stgluviasparishcouncil.co.uk)

Minutes of the meeting held on 10<sup>th</sup> December 2018 at the Community Hall, Ponsanooth.

**120/18** Present: Chairman Cllr. Mrs M Ferris, Vice Chairman Cllr. Mrs E Williams, Cllr. Mrs M Manetta, Cllr. C Trewern, Cllr. C Daly, Cllr. M Beckett and, CC Mr. P. Williams, Cllr. S. Carlyon, Clerk M. Gosling, 24 members of the public.

**121/18 Apologies for absence** There were no apologies for absence

## **Declarations of interests**

**122/18** Declarations of interest were received from; Cllr. Daly as a member of the PPFA and as a Planning Officer at Cornwall Council.

## **Public participation**

**123/18** Mr Parker requested updates

a) On the Development planning document. The DPD was published on the 4<sup>th</sup> December <https://www.cornwall.gov.uk/media/36180980/minerals-safeguarding-dpd-adoption-december-2018e.pdf>

b) On Penvose student village. CC Mr P Williams confirmed the Parish cannot disclose anything.

**124/18** Ponsanooth Pedestrian Crossing Facilities/Waiting Restrictions (EDG0913)  
Several members of the public attended the meeting to share their responses on the consultation, they:

- a) had concern over the location of the bus stop and how safe it would be.
- b) had witnessed several collisions and one series collision on the main road, speed is an issue and the proposed location for the bus stop is the wrong site.
- c) had concern that the Pedestrian Island is an accident waiting to happen.
- d) described frighteningly high speeds from all traffic through the village and that this need addressing.
- e) expressed concern as they cannot cross the road safely and there may be deaths if nothing is done.
- f) Cllr S Carlyon and a member of the public agreed that parked cars slow traffic down.

- g) had concern over the widening of the road and asked if the proposal may produce issues for mobility scooters and accessibility.
- h) suggested a pedestrian crossing with lights as a safe crossing option
- i) suggested “20 is plenty” as a way forward, 20 mph would be a safe speed to adopt like over villages in Cornwall.
- j) asked why we don’t have average speed cameras in the village.

Cllr C Daly confirmed there are no funds to pay for speed cameras, but the community network panel are supporting a combined approach with neighbouring villages for speed awareness signage.

Cllr M Ferris asked that members of the public email their consultation responses and copy the Parish Council into them. [stgluviasparishcouncil@gmail.com](mailto:stgluviasparishcouncil@gmail.com)

Cllr M Ferris also confirmed that the Parish Council will voice their concerns to support the residents.

Some of the public left the meeting

**125/18** Art Exhibition donation request, presentation received from Anita Jervis. (details and presentation attached to minutes).

The aim of the Art Exhibition to be held in August 19 was to raise money for the hall and work in partnership with the school, the project needs 24 robust display panels. CC P Williams suggest the project contact Sarah Goodall and that he would help make contact to source some interim display panels.

The public left the meeting.

Cllrs agreed to donate £100.00 to support the Art exhibition.

### **Signing of minutes.**

**125/18** To sign as a true and correct record the minutes of the meeting held 12<sup>th</sup> November 2018.

Corrections were added and signed by Cllr M Ferris

Proposed by Cllr M Ferris seconded by Cllr Beckett.

**126/18** The Annual Governance and Accountability Return was signed by Chairman Cllr M Ferris, and new Clerk Miss M Gosling. (from minute 108/18)

### **Matters arising**

**127/18** The Clerk has tracked the Defibrillator pads order and the order has been confirmed and out for delivery to the Clerk (from minute 111/18).

**128/18** Commons Lane – Cllr Daly to contact CALC re moving this forward.

**129/18** Cllr S Carlyon and Cllr M Ferris agreed to meet to list Handyman tasks, carried forward from October and November’s meeting. (Ref 118/18)

## **Reports and Updates**

### **130/18 a) PPFA Report from Cllr C Daly**

Email received from PPFA to release section 106 money to the amount of £40,476.00 to enable cash flow for the project. Cllr confirmed that the money is ringfenced for the changing rooms and toilets.

**131/18 b) CC P Williams** confirmed the sticking bridge problem is about keeping the drains clear.

c) CC P Williams presented options for the Treluswell roundabout planting scheme, the stone work and shapes will start in January 2019 as the funding is in place. A terram layer will mean the roundabout will be maintenance free. The design is similar to the Ponsharden roundabout.

**132/18 Neighbourhood Development Plan.**

d) There was no new information as there hasn't been a meeting. It was requested that the new Clerk attend the next meeting.

132/18 Cllr E Williams to contact Phillips Hedge contractor to??

## **Correspondence**

### **133/18 Emails received**

- a) Email re Christmas lights donation. It was agreed to support the public liability insurance for the lights.
- b) PPFA (see reports)
- c) Anita Jervis re Art Exhibition (see public participation)
- d) Email from Mr and Mrs Terrell (See planning applications)

## **Planning Applications**

### **134/18 PA18/08115**

Mr and Mrs Terrell emailed the Parish and attended the meeting to voice their concerns re the Mill yard application. These were:

- a) there would be an increase in traffic, currently customers are walking to the business and not driving but the road is 11ft wide and it passes their front door.
- b) That there are currently two car parking spaces but the application states there are 6.

They would like to support the application but the planning consent to suggest it would not be acceptable for any further development.

Cllrs agreed to support Mr and Mrs Terrell' and add a supplementary comment to the planning application before the deadline of the 26<sup>th</sup> Dec 18.

## **Finance**

**135/18** Authorisation of all payments due including

- a. Christmas Lights donation for insurance £310.00, note the Clerk to email the Christmas lights committee re the cancellation of the “switch on”, and that we would be keen to see one and support next years.
- b. £40,476.00 to PPFA for the building (Section 106)

Proposed by Cllr Ferris seconded by Cllr M Manetta

**136/18** Cllr’s asked the Clerk to produce an advert to help fill the Cllr Vacancies. This would be shared on social media, on the website and added to notice boards in the Parish.

The meeting closed at 10.00pm

Date of next meeting 14<sup>th</sup> January 2019

## Presentation for Parish Council.

### **1) Introduction .....**

**Anita (Jervis)** a) Director of Ponsanooth Hall  
b) Committee member for the P. H.  
Exhibitions.

**Suzie (Woodier)** a) Director of Ponsanooth Hall  
b) Committee member for the P. H.  
Exhibitions.

### **2) We are Planning for an Art Exhibition August**

**2019....** The aim is to showcase the Artistic talent in and around our area and more importantly to raise the profile of our amazing hall facilities and add to those facilities.

**We Are starting This venture from Scratch.**

**3) The Plan.....** is to not only exhibit works of art, but we plan to include the local school with an art exhibition planned for the summer term, each class (5 in all) will have a winner and a runner up prize and all the art work exhibited in the cafe during the summer holidays.

**We plan to open the cafe for refreshments during the open hours of the exhibition.**

**We plan to have workshops (or displays of artists at work) in the conference room on the mezzanine floor throughout the exhibition.**

**We will Launch the Exhibition the evening before with wine and nibbles for up to 50 guests.**

**4) To include....** We Plan to invite to display work from....

- a) Professional Artists.
- b) Semi-Professional Artists.
- c) Accomplished Amateur Artists.

**5) Fund-raising....** We have been working to fund-raise for the costs involved in such an event....

So far ...

- a) We have had a Christmas Theme Tombola twice.
- b) Sold lighted and decorated Bottles.
- c) Sold hand made greetings cards.

For forth coming events....

- a) A Big Breakfast with continental breakfast and set brunch style menu. (in the spring)
- b) A Safari Car boot Sale in the village with some stalls at the main hall + refreshments.
- c) A 60s Disco evening with refreshments available.

( we have a fallback of a small cash amount to assist us, if needed from the hall....  
we only plan to access this in an emergency.)

**6) We need funding for a number of Costs.....**

- a) The most important..... Display Boards and Easels to display the Artwork.....?costs.....rent, buy or borrow.
- b) Prizes for the Children....£10 first prize x 5 =£50.00  
(?? Ask for donations from Art shops for second prizes.)
- c)? Advertising costs to include .....News Papers, Posters, Radio and social media.
- d) Wine and nibbles for the Launch
- e) Flowers to enhance the ambience of the Hall..  
Window sills and central table display.

**Thank you for your time  
and Attention with this Application..**

*Anita Jervis*

*and The P. H. Exhibition committee.*

